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OIR: 2425/1303 
 
 
9 April 2025 
 

 
 
Tēnā koe  
 
Request for Information under the Local Government Official Information and 
Meetings Act 1987 (the Act) (the LGOIMA) 
 
 
Thank you for your email of 12 March 2025 requesting the following information: 

 
1. Can you please send me the following? 

 
a. A copy of the 1994 resource consent along with the term of the 

consent and conditions of consent 
 

Please see attached.  
 
b. A copy of the existing Management plan 
 

Please see attached. 
 
c. Maps or photos that define the area of land the consent applies to. 

 
Please see attached.  

 
The personal details of some individuals have been withheld from the information 
provided. The decision to withhold this information is made under section 7(2)(a) 
of the Act which allows for Council to withhold information in order to protect the 
privacy of natural persons, including that of deceased natural persons. I am 
satisfied that the withholding of this information is not outweighed by public interest 
considerations in section 7(1) favouring release. 

 
2. I have read in the letter supplied to the Walkers that a maximum number 

of truck movements is 70 per month. Within the response it states 
something about the average number of truck movements is 70. Can you 
please confirm what the condition is? Is it a maximum of 70 trucks per 
month or an average of 70? They are very different measures and the 
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ambiguity around the language in the response is confusing. A clear 
answer would be appreciated.  

 
Condition 1 of NPA 522 states a maximum limit of 70 truckloads a month. 

 
3. After working on the Pekapeka to Ōtaki expressway, I think there have 

been significantly more truck loads coming from there (even when 
considering the borrow site located south of the Mary Crest area). 

 
Given the consent was issued in 1994 (31 years ago) I am assuming that 
this has a 35 year consent – is this correct? 

   
No time restriction was stated for the quarry activity when it was authorised 
under the Town and Country Planning Act 1977. 

   
You have the right to request the Ombudsman to review this decision. Complaints can 
be sent by email to info@ombudsman.parliament.nz,  or by post to The Ombudsman, 
PO Box 10152, Wellington 6143. 
 
 
Ngā mihi,  
 
 
 
 
Brendan Owens 
Group Manager Customer and Community 
Kaiwhakahaere Rōpū - Kiritaki me te Hapori 
 














